## **IMMIGRATION NEWS**

(Volume 74)

Global College Chaos - What Students Should Do



19<sup>th</sup> February 2008

**Dear Students** 

Welcome to the new subscribers of IMMIGRATION NEWS. This service is brought to you by Australian Immigration Law Services.

Please feel free to e-mail this newsletter to any of your friends.

## Global College Chaos- What Students Should Do

The NSW Government has cancelled all Vocational Education Training (VET) courses at Global College thus causing the Commonwealth Government to cancel the CRICOS registration for all VET programs. This means that students can no longer finish their VET courses at the school.

VETAB has suspended the ELICOS courses for the time being meaning that these students will probably be able to finish their courses.

DIAC and AEI have been quick to release information sheets for the affected students to refer to. You may find these by clicking on the following link:

www.immi.gov.au/students/whats new.htm

Refund or ask Global to find you another course?

Students have two major choices to make;

- 1) Ask Global College to find you another course (at no cost to you) or;
- 2) Ask Global College to provide you a <u>full</u> refund for the course you were studying.

Make sure whatever option you choose, put your request in writing and keep a copy of what you give them. Do not just ask them verbally, hand a letter to them and make sure you get their response in writing. If they offer you verbal assurances it would be best not to accept this alone, demand they put it in writing. In adopting this strategy will protect your best interests later on.

**Next Edition?** 

A look at Western Australia sponsorship as it becoming the Accountant's haven for those who cannot reach 7.0 on each IELTS section.

## **Subscription to IMMIGRATION NEWS?**

If you haven't subscribed yet to IMMIGRATION NEWS but would like to join the other 5000+ recipients, send us an e-mail, <a href="mailto:subscribe@australiavisa.com">subscribe@australiavisa.com</a>

Wish them to stop then, unsubscribe@australiavisa.com

Kind regards

Karl Konrad Managing Director Australian Immigration Law Services Publishers of IMMIGRATION NEWS MARN: 9904238

Australian Immigration Law Services
Level 1, 30 Carrington Street
Sydney NSW 2000
t: 61 2 9279 1991 | f: 61 2 9279 1994
e: sydney@australiavisa.com | w: www.australiavisa.com

Disclaimer and Copyright

IMMIGRATION NEWS is intended to provide general information on migration issues and does not constitute legal advice and no responsibility is accepted by Australian Immigration Law Services (AILS) for the accuracy of material appearing in IMMIGRATION NEWS.

People seeking advice on migration law should seek advice from a registered migration agent.

The copyright of IMMIGRATION NEWS belongs to Australian Immigration Law Services (AILS) and no part of IMMIGRATION NEWS is to be reproduced by any means without the written consent of AILS.

19022008KK